
 

 

 

 

 

In James 1:5, it says: 
“If any of you lacks wisdom, you should ask God, who gives generously to all without finding fault, and it will be 
given to you.” 
Making decisions and choices is sometimes difficult. This verse from James reminds us at DCS that God doesn't 
make decisions for us. Instead, He gives us the gift of free will so that we can make our own choices - with His help 
if we ask Him. 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This has been a big week in school with our year 11 students having their final full cohort exam. Some students 
have now finished all of their exams but we still have one more week with the final few exams ahead. A huge well 
done to all of our students who have demonstrated so many FAITH values during this time. It certainly takes a 
great deal of tenacity to keep going over more than five weeks!  
 
We certainly don’t sit and relax after these busy exam weeks and we have a number of big events ahead. All of our 
students and parents have been informed about this time in school where we are focusing on our expectations. 
Please see the article below for a quick reminder and refer to the emails that have already been sent out. One of 
our expectations is around mobile phones and a reminder that our rule has always been that they are not seen or 
used in school at all. The city council have some free webinars for parents around the use of smartphones with 
children and young people. This is a topic that is often in the news and aims to give you impartial information to 
help you make decisions for your child/children. The booking links are in the article below. 
 
Our year 12 students are now starting to think about their next steps after year 13. It may feel like early days but 
all of the university open days start in the next few weeks! We’re organising a trip to a big careers fair at 
Nottingham University for all of our students in the next few weeks. This will really help them to think about what 
they want to do next; university, an apprenticeship or seek employment. It’s critical to spend time on getting 
information about all possible routes to work out what suits them best. The Bible verse above highlights the need 
for us to apply wisdom to our choices and decisions. 
 
Another big choice that is on the horizon for the UK is our general election on 4 July. Whilst our students are not 
yet at voting age, it’s so important that they are able to see how this process works and how they may want to 
make a decision for the election when they can vote. Mr Keene and the debating and politics groups have started 
running an in-school campaign which will end with a mock election on 4 July. We always remain politically 
impartial in schools and aim to give our students a balanced view of the main parties so they are able to make a 
decision that is aligned to their values and feel they can have a say in the running of the country. It’s a big decision 
for all of us and one that takes the wisdom that ‘God will give generously, if we ask’ 
I wish you all a great week 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mrs Brown 
 

 

 

 

This Week at Derby Cathedral School 

wc 10th June 2024 



Free webinars for parents about smartphones 

We’ve had the following message from the City Council about some webinars for parents about the use of 
smartphones with children. Please follow the links below to sign up: 

 

Children’s use of Smartphones is a current hot-topic politically and in the news.  

You might have heard of the parental movement for a “Smartphone-free childhood”, but is this the 
right thing to do? 

Following requests from parents and schools, Jamie Dean (DCC Senior Community Safety Officer) 
and Traci Good (Online Safety Specialist and Chief i-Venger) are hosting free webinars for 
parents, to impartially explore the pros and cons of this concept. We aim to give parents the 
confidence to make an informed decision about what is best for their children, and will signpost to 
further support and resources. 

Please share details of these webinars and the sign-up links below with your parents. 

• Wednesday 19th June - 13:30 to 14:30 
• Thursday 20th June - 18:00 to 19:00  

 

 

Geography Fieldwork 
Y10 carried out fieldwork investigations this week as part of their 
GCSE Geography course. 
River fieldwork was undertaken at Cotton Dell on Monday, and 
Changing characteristics of housing in Derby was investigated on 
Thursday. 
#nationalfestivaloffieldwork #Staffswildlife 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
We urgently need wellies! 
If you have any old wellies that anyone in your household has outgrown  
or no longer needs then we would really appreciate some donations. 
We especially need larger adult sizes so our Y10 boys can get in the river! 
 
 
 
 

https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/aea3fafc-3a9a-4d69-a47f-f7efc9ddef1e@429a8eb3-3210-4e1a-aaa2-6ccde0ddabc5
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/c4b0bd58-9a05-4554-bcab-c9e89c9ae9ac@429a8eb3-3210-4e1a-aaa2-6ccde0ddabc5


 

Derby Schools Anti-Vaping Week 

 

This next two weeks in Derby Secondary schools, we’re highlighting the national concerns around vaping. 

You will soon receive a letter signed by all secondary school Headteachers and Derby City Public Health. There has been a lot 

of information in the media over the past year about the health concerns for teenagers who start to vape. Vapes now often 

contain very high levels of nicotine, various dangerous metals and chemicals and some even contain illegal drugs. These are 

not always obvious when the vapes are bought or sold. It is also illegal for under 18s. 

Please do take this time to read the information we send you and to talk to your child about their thoughts and experiences in 

order to protect their health. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reset 
 
 
Further to our email last week, just a reminder that we are having a focus in the remaining weeks of the year on 
our expectations. None of these are new rules but we’re spending time with students reminding them about how 
we all work together to ensure they are in the best place to learn. 
 
We are always really appreciative of your help and support. In the coming weeks we would be very grateful if you 
can ensure your child/children have the following every day: 
The full correct uniform 
A school bag 
A full pencil case 
Their reading book 
Their timetable 
 
Students have all been reminded that mobile phones must be switched off and in their bags when in the school 
building. Any that are seen or used will be confiscated. The first time, the phone will be returned at the end of the 
school day. If this happens again then you will be contacted to collect the phone. This is not a change to our rules 
but we are having a focus on this aspect to ensure our students have the time and correct focus on their learning 
and in-person social skills during the school day. If any student refuses to hand over their phone when asked, they 
will not be allowed it in school at all for a longer period of time.  
 
Checking Classcharts is a great way to start conversations with your child about their day. As always staff give out 
many more positives than negatives and the school average is 94% positive. This represents hundreds of 
thousands of positive points! 
 
Your child should have brought home a leaflet, and you should have received this by email, that shows all of the 
areas of our focus. Again, please note that these are not new initiatives but are key reminders of our normal 
expectations. 

 



  

 

HAF Flyer  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Healthy Eating Week and Competition  

Healthy Eating Week 10th 14th June 2024 
The 12th annual Health Eating Week will take place between the 10th and 14th June 2024.  

This year’s themes are: 

• Get at least 5 A Day 

• Stay hydrated 

• Move more 

• Focus on fibre 

• Reduce food waste 

 

To coincide with both Healthy Eating Week and the Euros starting we are running a competition to find the best 5 ingredient 

recipe that a footballer might want to eat prior to a football match. The winner will receive a £10 love2shop voucher. There 

will also be a smaller prize for 2nd and 3rd place. We can’t wait to see your recipes! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Littleover The Great Big Green Week 
 

 

Student Fundraising 
One of our Year 11 students Alfie Sarson has been volunteering with Age UK for around 3 years, initially for Duke 
of Edinburgh, and has realised that the charity does very important work and has enjoyed his time there.  
 
In July, Alfie will be skydiving to raise money and awareness for the charity and its important work.  
 
Please see the link below and donate if you can!  
 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/skydive-for-ageuk 
 
 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/skydive-for-ageuk


 

NHS Cadets Opportunity 
St. John’s Ambulance and the NHS have partnered up to offer an exciting free programme called the NHS Cadets.  
 
NHS Cadets’ mission is to attract young people to careers in healthcare and develop their skills to the point where 
they are self-sufficient in health volunteer opportunities.  
 
The programme will assist young people in not only acquiring new skills and knowledge but also gaining hands-on 
experience in the NHS through a 36-week programme (2 hours per week, not including work experience).  
 
There is currently an Advanced Programme starting soon in Derby aimed at 16-18 year olds.  
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staying Mentally Healthy During Exam Time 
As we continue through the main exam time for year 11 and many other year groups are soon to take their end of 
term assessments, it’s worth revising how we can support young people at what can be a very stressful time.  
 
Young Minds have a series of support pages aimed to help with exam stress and anxiety. Their advice is available 
to help parents and carers and, of course, young people themselves. You can find this helpful advice at the links 
below:  
 

Parents 

Young people 

These links have also been added to our school website under Information – Exams and Performance.   
 

Equipment Reminder  
In order to ensure that each student can start the day ready to learn well it is really important that they have the 
correct equipment with them.  
It’s a great support for your child/children to check that they have the following with them every day: 
 

• A school bag 

• Their reading book 

• Their planner 

• A pencil case complete with the following equipment: 
o Pencil 
o Black pens 
o Purple pen 
o Whiteboard pen 
o Ruler 
o Rubber 
o Protractor 

 

• Calculator – this must be a scientific calculator that is available to buy on ParentPay/ClassCharts Reward 
Shop 

• A paper copy of their timetable 
 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkcGOnDAQRL_GXCKQ3bZhOPiQKEHKOR8wauwGvAM2sU0m8_fR7rKKFI2UY7_qLpW6cN-vATcyN3zB0de5xERTiqHkek_RHbb4GCpnnNL9yCsyohNCqu7C24o29OvV0ep_UXpcvTPAu76TQoOCU32FQkPbcy3kyTbKGWe6lsdO5h2NKaKzmMu5kijHI1l6ep_p50HhXfxAx_jm9u11-vKP2TNlMYq46JAu4MSFaOJSt6OGC1nLNSpuK2-Ag-ISNG9Bgm7UxC0INbW97KfWTUzx28u4NRknmg9MzofZh2yXGNfc2Ngct2o1Syl7ZvIzg4HBcL_fm0c8wrz54HIT09wcNwbDjolCYTCMa5wZDEu81yXWC617_YhHqu3iV1dvGHCmmn7jVueSKGcGQ_Xx0EzBUbq6uKEP5r_ZklkIy0KpWeI8M8Wdw3JGqhJZv3sK5a0CyVXLe85llX05W1GdFvyioSrmhy_06ftXBvIv_hMAAP__TgzMLg
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkcGOnDAQRL_GXCKQ3TYwHHxIlCDlnA8YGbsN3gGbuE0m8_fRzrKKFK2UY7_qLpWqzb5fo9lQ38yLmUJNJWX0OcVC9Z6TO2wJKVZOO9UOE69Qi14IqfoL7yrcTFivDtfwC_PjGpwG3g-9FC0oONVXKFroBt4KebINicyM1_LYUb-hKSfjrKFyrmSkdGSLH94T_jwwvonv6Jiebt9epy__mH2kLLqXpnPofe9629tJCDCtwwnFxZvBgaiCBg6KS2h5BxLaRnluQSjfDXLwnfNM8dvLtDVkPM6HyS7EOUSyS0orNTY1x61a9VLKTkx-ZjAyGO_3e_NIR5y3EB01Kc_NcWMwPlm9Y6YUGYw27SHO9T2UpV6DRwYj_jZbTSUjEYOxei-RMDrMV5c2E6L-b56sFzRlwdwsaZ6Z4s6ZcsaoMtqwB4zlWbvkquMD57KiUM5PqL4V_NJCVfSPUPDT968M5F_8JwAA___VysjU


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scooter Safety 
 
We have recently been informed of at least five students who have had injuries due to riding an electric scooter. 
Some of these injuries have been very serious and required ongoing medical attention and significant amount of 
time off school. 
 
Please be aware that the use of private e-scooters is still illegal. The government information is as follows and can 
be found here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/e-scooter-trials-guidance-for-users 
 

 
 
This information shows that whilst the government are trialling e-scooters for hire in various cities, these require a 
driving licence and are not for children. 
 
e-scooters are not allowed to be brought to school as they are illegal. We are also concerned about the number of 
our students who have received significant injuries from using these.  
Please do ensure that your children are not using theses for transport at any time. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/e-scooter-trials-guidance-for-users


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Saturday Club 
 
NSC (National Saturday Club) is a free group that runs every Saturday for students ages 13 – 16.  
 
 https://saturday-club.org/subject/society-change/ 
 
Their theme this year is ‘Society & Change.’ The group is a powerful and positive experience for students and 
offers some wonderful activities, including a trip to London and workshops with notable artists.  
 
“From climate change and conflict to new technologies and taking action, at the Society & Change Saturday Club 
you will explore the forces that are shaping the world today and discover how young people have a voice to 
influence the future. Club members will find out about different cultures and life in other countries, including 
what it is like to be a young person in other parts of the world, and will also be introduced to a range of jobs and 
careers from foreign policy and diplomacy to journalistic reporting and international charity work.”  
 
Have a look at the poster and Derby group schedule below, and use the link above to sign up if you are interested!  
 

    
 

https://saturday-club.org/subject/society-change/


 

 

 

 

Term Dates Consultation  
 

School Term Dates 2025-2027 Consultation: 
 
Derby City Council are consulting on the Term Dates for 2025-2027. If any of our 
parent/carers would like to respond to the public consultation before it closes at 
midnight on 22/06/24 please visit Let’s Talk Derby   
  
 

Dates Ahead 
Term Dates 
Tuesday 23 July: Break up for Summer holiday (early finish for all students, exact time tbc) 
 

INSET Days – School closed to all students 

Friday 28th June  
 
Parents Evenings 
Tuesday 25 June: Year 8 Parents’ evening (school ends at 2.15pm for all students) 
 
Other Key Dates 
Wednesday 8 May: GCSE written exams start 
 
Term and key dates can also be found on our calendar and terms dates sections on the school website.  

https://letstalk.derby.gov.uk/term-dates-2025-to-2027

